
Starting on Tuesday, September 24th, scheduled maintenance work will be carried out on the Leon-Oviedo
(20”) gas pipeline, “Caudal river Variant,” in the Ribera de Arriba - Mieres section. This will result in the
unavailability of transportation through the pipeline until the morning of Thursday, September 26th. During
this period, the Galicia and Asturias area will be supplied from the Mugardos and El Musel regasification
plants, the Burgos-Santander-Asturias gas pipeline, and the Tuy International Point. Demand in the
northwestern area is fully guaranteed, and the output from the Mugardos and El Musel regasification
plants, as well as the Tuy International Point, will be adjusted to meet the needs of this demand.

* The regasification at El Musel Terminal will adhere to the conditions outlined in Article 3 of Order TED/578/2023, dated June
7th, which establishes the technical conditions for providing liquefied natural gas logistics services at the El Musel regasification
plant. This will take into account the adjustment of the plant's maximum annual regasification capacity, as stipulated in the
Resolution of July 26, 2024, by the General Directorate of Energy Policy and Mines.
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Operation note No.7/2024 – September 23rd 2024 (start)
SCHEDULED MAINTENANCE ON THE LEON-OVIEDO (20") GAS PIPELINE. CAUDAL RIVER VARIANT.


